
                                                                                                                                                                                                                                 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

This year our terms are 

each ten weeks with this 

newsletter bringing us to 

the end of Week Four. 

With activities like 

swimming only a week 

away, the term is flying by.  

 

With winter approaching, it 

appears that fine days will be hibernating for the next 

little while too. Even on chilly days, we aim for 

students to get outside for a break at recess and 

lunch times so I remind everyone to send along warm 

jackets and beanies to suit Hesket weather. As I write 

about cold weather you will notice that today’s photos 

again feature rainbows – they have been absolutely stunning and there have been plenty of late! 

 

 

NAPLAN 

If you have a child in Grade Three or Five you will have no doubt heard about the four NAPLAN assessments 

they completed this week.  

 

NAPLAN is sometimes challenging and sometimes presented in a less typical format than the students are 

used to, however we were incredibly proud of the way everyone approached the assessments, taking them 

in their stride. 

 

Well done to all of those Grade Three and Five students who participated this week and well done to Mr 

Williamson and Mrs Thurstun too for making sure everyone was well prepared.  

 

 

Art 

The Art room continues to be a buzz with all things Keith Haring. The 

students are thoroughly enjoying the unit that is encompassing several 

forms of sculpture, painting, crayons and pastels. If you happen to be early 

for pick up over the next week, make time to pop into the corridor outside 

the staffroom where much of this colourful art is on display.  

 

 

Sustainability 

This week our Senior grade have put the rest of the school on notice with a 

gloved Green Team inspecting the contents of every classroom and office 

bin. I understand that in next week’s newsletter, we will have a full report 

on how well we are doing as a school with recycling as well as some 

recommendations for small steps we could all take to make our school 

even more sustainable. Watch this space… 

 

 

 

 

 

Diary Dates 

 

Term Two 

May 

 24th - 28th  - Swimming  

 24th - 28th  - Education Week  

 

June  

 Wed 2nd – Family Night 

 Fri 4th – Waste Education Incursion – all 

grades 

 Mon 14th - Queen’s Birthday Public Holiday 

 Tues 15th – School Council *Note Tuesday 

 Tues 22nd – Parent Teacher Interviews 
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Lunch Orders 

As you know, each fortnight we have Subway lunch orders. The price of each 

order has been $6 however has just increased to $7.  

 

As I’ve just mentioned, our fortnightly lunch order is Subway. Each lunch 

order week, there are a small group of students who choose not to place an 

order because of their individual taste buds. This little group met with me 

today and we have decided to investigate sushi on the alternate week to 

Subway. 

 

 

Family Night 

After missing our celebration of learning at Open Night last year, we are excited for the opportunity to invite 

our parent community into school for our Open Night this year.  

 

The night will be held on the 2nd of June with families and friends invited from 6 to 7.30pm.  

 

Students will be sharing their Art creations from our recent unit and giving you the opportunity to see the 

learning that has been happening in the classroom. We will also be calling on you to help create a new 

community art piece to colour up our corridors.  

 

Jess Matthews is a parent and School Councillor and has taken on the responsibility of parent contact for 

this event.  

 

She is calling on other parents to volunteer to make a supper for the evening, possibly a light dinner of soup 

as she and Lizanne organised in 2019. 

 

If you have time and are able to make a contribution please email Jess on leroynjess@hotmail.com so that 

she can coordinate soup and sweets. 

 

More information will be coming home about this event in next week’s newsletter.  

 

 

Swimming 

Just a little reminder that swimming lessons will be held the week after 

next. Students will have an earlier lunch each day and then travel to 

Gisborne pool where they will have an hour-long swimming lesson.  

 

 

Enrolments – from last week! 

While we are not far into 2021, inevitably we are 

also well into the planning of 2022. A huge part of this is Prep enrolments. I have 

been doing many tours over the last few weeks with lots of interest from families in 

what our school offers for 2022. Once I have a more accurate view of enrolments, 

my planning for staffing and resourcing becomes a lot easier. If you know of 

families within the community who are considering Hesket for their child next year, 

please encourage them to call or email me seona.aulich@education.vic.gov.au to 

make a time for a tour. 

 

 

Science and Sustainability – from last week 

Grade P/1 are studying the properties of materials in Science this term.  We will be embarking on a design 

and technology challenge over the next few weeks and we are using The Three Little Pigs as our inspiration 

for creating some cardboard box houses.  If you have some boxes such as cereal boxes, shoe boxes, tissue 

boxes, (or similar) laying around, we would love to put them to good use! If you could send them to school 

next week before Thursday, that would be much appreciated. Thanks again, Sam 
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Instrumental Music  

And one last little reminder for instrumental music before I remove this 

item from the newsletter for a little while. Shaun is happy to take 

enrolments at any time. This week he brought along one of his 

teachers, Georgie, to play the harp to the students while they ate their 

lunch. The sound was beautiful and we felt spoilt to have our own 

private concert. If you are interested in your child participating make 

contact with Shaun at shaun@rangesmusic.net or by visiting the Hesket 

Primary page on the Ranges Music website at 

https://rangesmusic.net/hps.    
 

 

Students of the Week  

Congratulations to this week’s Students of the Week. Well done to Aurelia, Andrew and Mackenzie who are 

our deserving Students of the Week!  
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